Center Township
Board of Supervisors
June 14, 2022
Minutes
A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, June 14, 2022 at 7:00
p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Harry D. Gillispie, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice
Chairman and Daniel R. Stoneking, Supervisor. Absent was N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Darlene Horr sat in as the
acting secretary to record the minutes. Visitors were Jim Carroll and Dave Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the May business meeting as read. Dan seconded and the motion
was carried unanimously.

Dan made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dave inquired about the “speed trap/picture/speed sign” being installed in Rogersville. Harry stated that the sign
will be a flashing/warning sign and can track peak times of travelers through Rogersville.

Harry talked about the culvert project on Covered Bridge Road that is coming up.
There was no old business to discuss.

There were no new code enforcement updates. Harry reviewed the engineering report.
New Business:

Harry stated that PennDOT approved the sewer line HOP permitting.

Paul discussed the road improvement project on Barton Hollow Road and the contract with Piccolomini
Development. A change order is needed to proceed.

Road bank mowing is underway. One tractor is up and running, two tractors are out of service. Jackson
Township is to give Center Township a hand with the western end.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Dan and the meeting was adjourned at 7:08 p.m.
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Darlene Horr




